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Re: Proposed Petition Articles 

Dear Mr. Harrison: 

You asked for our opinion regarding the legality of two proposed petition articles, one 
prohibiting use of the Chatham Municipal Airport (the "Airport") by any aircraft other than 
aircraft within Airplane Design Group I ("ADG-1"), and another moving the thresholds at each 
end of the Airport's runway by 800 feet, thereby shortening the runway's 3001 foot useable 
length to 1401 feet. Both these petition articles are inconsistent with federal law. 

I. The ADG-1 Proposal

The proposal to limit operations at the Airport to ADG-I aircraft (i.e., aircraft with a wingspan 
less than 49 feet), provides in principal part as follows: 

No real property owned by the Town of Chatham at 240 George Ryder Road, at 
the site known as the Chatham Municipal Airport, may be used as a landing site 
for any airplane which is larger than a Federal Aviation Administration Airplane 
Design Group (ADG) I airplane. No airplane larger than a Federal Aviation 
Airplane Design Group I airplane may land on or at the real property at Chatham 
Municipal Airport. 

The ADG-1 proposal further provides for financial penalties and injunctive relief to block non­
conforming aircraft from using the Airport. The purported rationale for the access restriction is 
'to "preserve and promote safety." We understand that last year there were hundreds of 
operations at the Airport of aircraft larger than those in design category ADG-1. 

The Airport is the recipient of federal Airport Improvement Program ("AIP") grants, and is 
therefore contractually bound to the Grant Assurances imposed by the Federal Aviation 
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